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Vista Hills Fire Station (FR1048)
Construction of a 5,400 square foot fire station located on 1.5 acres of City owned land at the intersection of Rockaway and Pyrite commenced in December 2010.  Completion of Station 7 at Vista Hills is scheduled for completion in September 2011 and is funded in part by an American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) grant awarded to the City in August 2010.   Spending and contracts to date for design and construction services total $1,332,591, $332,591 of which is funded with fire protection and public safety impact fee revenue.  

Station 1 Remodel  (PS0786)

Programming and preliminary design for a comprehensiv renovation of the Department’s largest fire station was conducted in Fiscal Year 2011 to verifiy existing conditions, identify space and layout requirements, and to develop a preliminary floor plan.   Alternative plans for relocation of Station 1 and renovation of the existing facility to serve fleet maintenance is also being considered, however a decision has not been made regarding the feasibility or cost benefit of remodel versus relocation.  Expenditures to date for preliminary design services total $34,145 and have been supported primarily by fire protection funds. 
Ambulance Chassis Replacement (FR1098)

On February 10, 2010, the Governing Body made $120,000 in impact fee funding available for the purchase and mounting of two new chassis onto existing ambulance boxes such as to extend the useful life of the rescue units for an additional ten years.  Both units were placed in active frontline service in October 2010, assigned to Station 1-Southern Blvd. and Station 2-North Hills, respectively.  The total final cost of the ambulanace chassis replacements was $118,684. 
Fire Apparatus Replacement and Refurbishment 

Replacement Fire Truck-New Mexico Finance Authority Public Project Revolving Fund Loan 
The City closed on a Public Project Revoling Fund (PPRF) Loan on January 15, 2010 in the principal amount of $377,259 for the purchase of an Arrow XT Pumper Fire Truck.  In addition to the $332,275 in project funds resulting from the loan proceed, the City financed the acquisition with $97,505 in current fire protection fund revenue.  The fire pumper was placed in active front line service assigned to Station 2-North Hills in September 2010.  
Daytona Fire Truck  

[image: image2.jpg]HUITT-ZOLIARS

7

FIRESTATION No

i
]
]
d
i
i

i-m

.

o |

P

Ision

City of V

ﬁRioRanChO FIRE STATION # 7- PERSPECTIVE VIEW

7

[oMa'35VB44v105£80L1\NOISI0 W3\ 105£80L1\10N\ 9] [MOX0078LISLE0LINOISI0 WI3c\ 0SL80LI\NONG 9] sjoax.
OMC'VIYISLBOLI\NIISIA T3\ 108£80L1\FONA\ D
b s ~ WIGO'SEH 007 'S0 U





An additional replacement fire engine (2009 Pierce Contender PUC) was acquired at year end Fiscal Year 2010 utilizing $160,000 in current fire fund revenue and $160,000 in public safety impact fee resources.  The unit is an active frontline response engine running out of Station 3-River’s Edge since May 2010. 
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